
OCEANSIDE PHOTOGRAPHERS 
Minutes of General Meeting  June 5 2013

 
President - Shelley Harynuk  •  Past President - Kim Greig  •  Vice President - Vivienne Bearder

Treasurer - John Groenhof  •  Secretary - Teresa Lange Kings

Directors:  Education - Libby Lovis  • Exhibitions -  Vivienne Bearder  •  Programs - David Popham  

Membership -  Deb Kuzbik  •   Newsletter - Frieda Van der Ree  •  Data & Equipment -  Jack Harynuk  

The meeting was held at the QB Civic Centre, East Hall.
Attendance:  50  members and 7 guests

7:00pm:  The meeting was called to by President Shelley Harynuk.

Shelley called on Jack to introduce our guest speaker artist Joan Larson.
Joan gave a very interesting talk and slide show on the horses of Sable Island.
 
Break:  7:45-8:10

Membership: Deb indicated the club has 108 members with 11 renewals today. She introduced 7 guests.     

Treasurer's Report:  John reported that our bank balance is $3814 and no bills until the fall.

Exhibitions:   Vivienne confirmed an exhibition at Qualicum Stationer’s for the month of October. 
Information will be sent to members regarding size formats etc.
Information on the exhibition at the Mac centre in February will be forthcoming.
 
Field Trips coming up:  June-Show and Shine   July-Butterfly World    August-Picnic in the Park 
(Rathtrevor)
  
Assignments coming up:  June-Old and Funky    July-Above and Below    August-Insects and Flowers

Secretary: Teresa-nothing to report.

Newsletter:  Frieda and Gail. Thanks to Gail for her outstanding work on the newsletter. Frieda has some 
new ideas. There will be a newsletter in July and August.
Members are asked to submit items for the newsletter.
Frieda reminded everyone about the Interclub event in Victoria June 15th.
 
Education: Meeting is on June18th at QB Civic Centre. Discussions around methods of black and white 
conversion with Nick Noltay and Shelley and maybe one other person.
No meeting in July or August. 
A gathering will take place at Libby’s on Friday to photograph her garden. (cancelled if it is raining.)
 
Programs: David has arranged for  



 July:  Wendy Carmichael-how a gallery selects its work
August:  Les McLean-photojournalism
September: David Morton-colour theory 

New Business:
Shelley announced a Lifetime Membership in the club for Dave Courtice. Dave said a few words about 
how the club survived and thanked the members from that time.
Shelley asked if anyone would like to put together slide show. She encouraged everyone to participate in 
assignments. A new award in memory of Anna and Cheri Genoe will be presented next May to the 
member with the most points for assignments. Points will given for first (3), second (2) and third (1) 
places and will accumulate through the year.

Results for Assignment  

             B/W  Hon. Mention  Jim  Troyanek
   3rd   Margaret Groenhof
   2nd   Teresa Lange Kings
   1st    John Groenhof

 Colour    
   3rd   John Groenhof
   2nd   Shelley Harynuk    Margaret Groenhof
   1st    Jack Harynuk

 Digital Art Hon. Mention                 Beate Kuhn
   3rd   John Groenhof
   2nd   Margaret Groenhof   Roy Watts
   1st    Mary Watts

Slide show produced by Shelley.

Field Trip Slideshow of  Cumberland:  45 slides submitted 
Thanks to Jack for putting together these  presentations. Jack wondered if some other members would like 
to put together a field trip slide show.

The meeting adjourned at  8:50

Minutes prepared by Secretary Teresa Lange Kings

      


